REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of special Board Meeting held at the Club Nov 16, 2011
Present:   Pamela Keim, , Don Norman, Janice Anderson, Leslie Mortin, Patty Kinney, Norma Barber, Don Drever, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets:  Rose Dunitz, Sandra Benson, Joan Quinlan,
Pamela Keim called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.
1.0 Financial Situation
· Treasurer, Norma Barber, has made the Board aware that our financial situation is leaving us with a negative balance on a month-to-month basis, and also has left our available funds in shortfall.  Other moneys are in investments that will not mature until the end of next year.  Although we could explore the possibility of early cashing in, even if it meant a penalty, it is unlikely that we would be able to do so.  Therefore, it was felt that something needed to be done to keep us solvent.  Norma has personally advanced the Club a loan of $6000 to help cover the shortfall.
· Discussion began with an overview of our financial picture.  We have experienced a loss of $6603.32 from June to October, as our month-to-month expenses have exceeded our income, with lower table counts being a major issue.  

· It was noted that for this month, moneys coming in, beyond our game fees, will include $585 rebate from the ACBL for advertising, approximately $800 from the sectional, and approximately $1000 from 50/50 profits at the Regional.  This extra infusion should get us through November. 

· There was discussion as to possible ways to deal with the immediate shortfall.  Taking out a loan was suggested, but because we do not have the equity to back up a loan or a line of credit, this was not considered to be a viable option.  Another suggestion was to raise game fees.  However, it was felt that we should not do so at the present time, without exploring other possibilities;  also, that if raising of game fees were to be considered, this might be a topic for the AGM, or if needed sooner, would require the calling of a special meeting of the membership.

· The loan from Norma was much appreciated.  However, it was felt that she should both be protected, and compensated for this.  That is, she should be guaranteed repayment of this loan when we cash in our $6000 investment when it matures, and any interest accrued on that investment when it matures should be paid to Norma, in addition to the $6000 principal.

Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Jan Anderson, that a letter of understanding or promissory note be written up between Norma Barber and the Board of Directors of the RDBC, indicating that the $6000 that Norma has put into the bank account of the RDBC will be considered to be a loan, to be repaid to Norma together with any interest that accrues on the RDBC’s $6000 investment when it matures.  Further, at the time of maturity, the investment will be cashed in and used to repay Norma in full Carried  
(Investment with MCAN Mortgage Corporation,Certificate 
# 186268 purchased 07/26/11 for 24 months Maturity 07/26/13 Principal $6000.00 at 2.05 % Interest payment will be $248.87. Registered owner: Regina Duplicate Bridge Club non redeemable.)
· Other points that were discussed:

-  Adding a Wednesday afternoon game.  It was suggested that more people might come out for another afternoon game, especially considering the declining numbers at evening games.

-   Attendance has been so low that one Thursday evening game even had to be cancelled.  It was suggested that when a director has come out to direct a game and that game ends up being cancelled, he / she should still receive some compensation.  

-   As a Board, we need to explore ways to rejuvenate our Club, both encouraging new memberships, but also looking at retaining our existing membership.

-   The idea of an “exit survey” was suggested.  For example, phoning people who have not been coming out and exploring in a positive way, “What might we be able to do to get you to come out to play?”  
-   The idea of a “shuttle service” was suggested.  That is, considering ways that we might be able to help people who need a ride.

-   Members should be made aware of our need to increase our table counts, and could be asked for their ideas and help

-   It was suggested that adding even an average of one more table to each game would have a great impact on our finances.

2.0 Cleaners
- Pamela Keim reported that she and her cleaners during this interim time between cleaners have found that with a once-a-week cleaning, it would take approximately 2 man hours to do the routine cleaning.  That is, one person working two hours, or two people working one hour.  She noted that there were also other cleaning tasks that would need to be done less frequently (possibly an extra task each time), which would increase the time somewhat.
- Don Drever submitted a report showing quotes which he received.  He approached 6 cleaners.  He received quotes from the following four (the other 2 viewed the premises but gave no quote)

- Clean Brite Canada $588 / month plus taxes  (annual $7058 plus taxes)


- SOS Janitorial Service $420 / month plus taxes (annual $5040 plus taxes)


- Shar’s Cleaning Services  $55.hr plus taxes  (annual approx $9984 plus taxes)


-  Angie Holsten  $75 / wk  (annual approx $3900)

After discussion, it was decided to go with Angie Holsten

Motion by Don Drever, seconded by Patty Kinney, that it be recommended that we hire Angie Holsten to be our regular cleaner, starting December 4th, 2011, at $75 per cleaning week, and that we arrive at a contract with her, that contract to have a 30 day notice clause.  Carried.
3.0  Insurance
Pamela Keim asked for input from each Board member regarding the contract for Director and Officer Liability Insurance.  She went through several clauses that required each Board member’s agreement.  She said she would do the same with the 3 Board members who were not present for this meeting.  It was agreed that once this was accomplished, Pamela should go ahead and arrange for the purchase of this insurance, as per the motion of the previous Board meeting

-  from the minutes of the Board meeting held October 23, 2011

           6.7  Motion by Janice Anderson, seconded by Pamela Keim, that on behalf of the Club, Pamela be 

                  authorized to purchase director liability insurance.  Carried.

Next regular meeting:  Saturday December 3rd, 2011 at 10:00 am
Meeting adjourned 
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